
 
 
Dear , 
 
Owing to the delays experiences in being able to activate EG D097, we would like to request 
a 3-month extension to the availability period notified in AIC Y 011/2021 which currently 
expires on 23rd September 2021.  
 
The reasons for delays to activation of EG D097 are associated with meeting conditions set 
out in CAP2106A. Namely, CAA Operating Safety Case (OSC) permissions and CAA 
Acceptance of Goodwood ATS Temporary Operating Instructions (TOI). At the time of 
writing, neither of our UAV operators have received OSC permissions to operate in EG D097, 
nor has the TOI been accepted which are both required for TDA activation.  
 
Whilst all possible VLOS tests have been completed and surveillance installation complete, 
no BVLOS tests have yet taken place.  Owing to the nearly 4-month delay there is not 
enough time remaining to collect the data that was identified in the original trial plan, to 
fulfil the objectives of the first part of the trial. 
 
We are still working towards meeting the same objectives set out in Trial Plan V3 and 
therefore no change to the plan exists, other than the associated timelines and the 
dimensions and hours of activation. 
 
We have notified our stakeholders of our intent to make this request and the responses to-
date are wholly positive. We believe this is largely due to our proposal to significantly 
reduce the size of EG D097 from 24th September as well as limiting the times of activation to 
0630-0900 local Mon-Fri, with no PM activation. Responses are attached for your reference. 
 
We still have a number of days until the deadline we posed to stakeholders for responses 
(31st July) but we need to submit this request to the CAA in sufficient time to generate a ‘28 
day request consideration period’ to allow a seamless extension from 24th September 
through to 16th December to avoid losing another month. We will send through any other 
responses received at the start of next week commencing 2nd August. 
 
The reason for reducing the size of the TDA to the South is two-fold: 
 

• To further reduce the perceived impact on other airspace users regarding having to 
avoid EG D097 to the South and the concern from some that this compresses traffic 
into a funnel. There is no Controlled Airspace boundary to the South to generate 
compression and most users can also transit over the TDA however the proposed 
reduction in size totally eliminates this perceived impact. 

 
• To remove any dependency on ACP-2021-002 who were restricted in their CAA 

permissions from TDA activation on the same day as EG D097.   
 
 
 
 








